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MORTGAGEE LETTER 2006-21

TO:  ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

SUBJECT:   Extension of Time for Disaster Victims of Hurricanes Katrina,

Rita and Wilma to Apply for Section 203(h) Mortgage Insurance


This Mortgagee Letter is to advise you of actions taken by the Department to assist victims of Hurricanes Katrina, Rita and Wilma.  Currently, 24 CFR 203.18(e)(3) requires the application for mortgage insurance under Section 203(h) to be filed within one year after the Presidential declaration of the disaster.  


The President's declaration of a major disaster for these hurricanes occurred August 29, 2005, September 24, 2005, and October 24, 2005 respectively.  Because of the unprecedented extent of destruction caused by these hurricanes, the Department has determined that the one-year period is insufficient to meet the housing needs of the hurricanes' victims.


With the President’s signing of the Emergency Supplemental Appropriations Act for Defense, the Global War on Terror, and Hurricane Recovery, 2006, the Department has the authority to extend the period for filing an application for mortgage insurance.  Therefore, all disaster victims affected by these three hurricanes have until September 30, 2007 to file an application for mortgage insurance under Section 203(h).


If you have any questions regarding this Mortgagee Letter, please call

1-800-CALL-FHA.

Sincerely,

Brian D. Montgomery

Assistant Secretary for Housing-

Federal Housing Commissioner
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